Misty Maza

From: Gruner, Patricia <patricia.gruner@yale.edu>
Sent: Tuesday, November 14, 2023 10:55 PM

To: Misty Maza

Subject: New Haven Civilian Review Board- changes to ordinance

Please be cautious

This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Ms. Maza,

I am writing to express my strong support for the ordinance amendment to the New Haven Board of Alders section 2-796 that will allow the New Haven Civilian Review Board (CRB) to work in tandem with Internal Affairs (IA) throughout investigations in New Haven. Most notably, I support the CRB having immediate access to civilian complaints in order to investigate quickly and provide findings and recommendations to the Chief of Police before disciplinary decisions are made.

The current IA process lacks transparency and appears inefficient—sometimes taking years for investigations to be completed. Additionally, consequences to police officers who are found to be in the wrong often do not appear adequate from a public perspective. I think the involvement of the Civilian Review Board would greatly increase the community's trust and confidence in the IA process.

Thanks for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely, Dr. Patricia Gruner

Patricia Gruner, Ph.D. Licensed Clinical Psychologist

Assistant Professor of Psychiatry Yale School of Medicine